ACRL Oregon Chapter
Board Meeting, October 20, 1994

Menucha

Secretary: Roxanne Dimyan

Present: Connie Anderson (SOSC), Rosanne Dimyan (UP), Barbara Jenkins (UO), Loretta Rielly (OSU), Victoria Mitchel (Reed), Susan Whyte (Linfield), Charles Piquette (OCCC), Jim Rible (SOSC), Johannah Sherrer (L&C), Ruth Vondracek (WOSC), (plus chapter members)

Connie Anderson presided.

OLA ’95:

Discussed OLA program ideas brought up at the last Oregon ACRL Board meeting. The OLA conference will be April 26-28, 1995 at the Portland Hilton. We will sponsor the traditional breakfast, three sessions, and a half-day preconference. Barbara Jenkins will write up announcements for the program. Deadline for submissions to the Program Chair is November 15.

Tentative Program:

1. Thursday Breakfast: Paul Frantz, ALA Bookfellow, Greece.

2. Session: Panel discussion of ORBIS, PORTALS, Oregon Information Highway Project (OIHP). Policy issues (how they’re alike/different, intralibrary loan connections). Possibly focus solely on OIHP. Roxanne Dimyan and Jim Rible will work with Connie Anderson to contact speakers.

3. Preconference: “Collection Development and Electronic Information.” Discussion of what this actually means, what type of speaker(s) we want. Names suggested: Peter Graham, Rutgers (Sue Burkholder will see him at EDUCOM, Deb Carver is also going); Bart Harlow, Claremont Libraries; Michael Hart (electronic publishing); someone from Johns Hopkins Press. Barbara Jenkins and Johannah Sherrer will work on this.

4. Session: “… Oregon Style.” Final title will depend on the decision made about the preconference.

5. Session: How to write/publish. Discussed ideas: compare experiences of seasoned writer with first-time-published novice; colleague support group. Larry Oberg was suggested as a speaker. Loretta Rielly and Jan Tudor will pursue possibilities.

BY-LAWS CHANGES:

Shall we change the ACRL year to fit other OLA Divisions Head changes? Charles Piquette (and others) will hammer out wording. To be put up to vote by membership.

Discussed need for dues. Have not had them yet. ACRL tries to generate income at Menucha and preconference at OLA. Costs have risen on both fronts. $5.00 per year was suggested. This will also be voted on by membership.

_OLA News_:

The old _OLA News_ has ceased publication; wasn’t timely. It’s been replaced by two publications: _OLA Hotline_ (1st and 15th of each month) and _OLA Journal_ (three times a year).

Susan Whyte is on the _OLA Journal_ Editorial Board. First issue will be Jan./Feb., followed by early summer and early fall. Each division will focus on an issue. Each issue will also have a page for ACRL news.

Barbara Valentine and Ruth Vondracek are the new co-editors of the _ACRL Newsletter_. The newsletter will shrink from four to two issues per year. This will allow participation in _OLA Journal_. Do we want to make further newsletter changes? We’ll hold off on a decision until hearing from upcoming membership survey. Barbara and Ruth will funnel ACRL news to the two new publications.

MENUCHA SURVEY:

Roxanne Dimyan distributed a draft survey aimed at gathering information on the Menucha experience from the membership. Shall we change locations, continue joint conferences, etc. Roxanne and Loretta Rielly will develop a final version by the December Board meeting. Questions about the newsletter will be included. Survey results should be in by the end of April.

OLA LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE: 

Karyle Butcher reported that we did not have an official ACRL appointee on the OLA Legislative Committee. Sometimes it’s hard to get ACRL to testify at hearings. Is there a way to have issues broadened to the academic community? This is a good agenda item for the next Board meeting.
